Winter Park Sun 9-2-1954

## PARK SUN

DRIVE SAFELY ALWAYS

ROGRESS OF WINTER PARK

**EPTEMBER 2, 1954** 

PRICE 5c

## Winter Park's Newest Boy Scout Troop Organized



Six Winter Park boys were on hand Monday night for the organizational meeting of Boy Scout Troop 180, under the sponsorship of the Winter Park Fire Department. Above, left to right, back row, are Clark Maxwell, acting city manager; C. W. Graves, commissioner; Carl Ballard, Scoutmaster; Capt. William Rice, chairman Boy Scout commission; Capt. R. E. Ballard, Art Hopcraft and Don Cook. Middle row: Edward Head, George Powers, Gary Malterer, Terry Gartside, Clarence Head, Cecil Shiver; front row, Hank Mast, field commissioner Central Florida Council of Boy Scouts; Fire Chief Allen Erwin and Assistant Chief James Q. Smith.

## New Boy Scout Troop Organized; Sponsored By Fire Department

Troop 180 Boy Scouts of America officially came into being at the fire station in Winter Park Monday evening.

Henry Mast, district commissioner representing the Central Florida Council, met with the troop committee and the new Scouts acting as master of ceremonies for the activation of the new troop.

Mr. Mast explained to the new Scouts the many worthwhile things they would learn and do and the fun they would have while doing them and related some of his experiences in Scouting since 1928.

The troop will meet from 7:30 to 9 p.m. each Tuesday evening.

The committee will meet once a month to help plan activities, serve as a review board, and assist the Scoutmaster in any way he may desire.

Charter members of the troop are Cecil Shiver, Clarence Head, Ed Head, Terry Gartside, Gary Malterer, George Powers.

Boys interested in becoming members of the first Scout troop sponsored by a fire department in the Central Florida area are invited to come by or call the fire station.